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Good morning Please see below answers in red: 

- A copy of the current contract or any other document governing the relationship between
the Two Bridges Regional Jail and ICE. As well as a copy of the contract or any other
document governing the relationship between the Two Bridges Regional Jail and CBP. 

ICE is part of Two Bridges agreement with the US Marshal's Service (there is no
separate agreement with them)

- We understand that the Two Bridges Regional Jail is currently holding ICE detainees. How
many ICE detainees is the jail currently holding? Please also advise how we can receive
regular information about the number and names of ICE detainees being held in the Two
Bridges Regional Jail. 

Two Bridges holds up to 25 ICE detainees (The Jail Authority will be releasing a
press release related to this and I will forward it to you when approved and released)
Any information related to ICE detainees such as names, court information etc.
needs to be requested from: Boston.Outreach@ice.dhs.gov 

- Any policies or procedures related to holding individuals for CBP/ICE, including any
policies or procedures related to ICE detainers. 

All inmates at Two Bridges Regional Jail follow the same policy and procedures. 
Our policies are compliant with MDOC standards, ICE 2019 Standards as well as all
State and Federal laws. 

Thank you, 

Col. James Bailey 
Correctional Administrator 
Two Bridges Regional Jail 
207-315-8602 (Direct Line)
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207-380-4263 (Cell Phone)
jbailey@tbrj.org

From: Heather Zimmerman <HZimmerman@aclumaine.org>
Sent: Monday, March 24, 2025 2:11 PM
To: James Bailey <jbailey@tbrj.org>
Cc: Anahita Sotoohi <asotoohi@aclumaine.org>
Subject: Information request
 
Dear Col. Bailey, 
 
I am writing to request some basic information about how the Two Bridges Regional Jail is
working with ICE and CBP. Can you please send me the following information and documents: 

- A copy of the current contract or any other document governing the relationship between
the Two Bridges Regional Jail and ICE. As well as a copy of the contract or any other
document governing the relationship between the Two Bridges Regional Jail and CBP. 

- We understand that the Two Bridges Regional Jail is currently holding ICE detainees. How
many ICE detainees is the jail currently holding? Please also advise how we can receive
regular information about the number and names of ICE detainees being held in the Two
Bridges Regional Jail. 

- Any policies or procedures related to holding individuals for CBP/ICE, including any
policies or procedures related to ICE detainers. 

 
Please let me know if I should direct this request to someone else at Two Bridges Regional Jail,
or someone at the offices of the Lincoln County Sheriff or Sagadahoc County Sheriff. Thank you
for your time and assistance. 
 
Best wishes, 

Heather L. Zimmerman
pronouns: she/her/hers
Legal Fellow
American Civil Liberties Union of Maine
PO Box 7860, Portland, ME 04112
hzimmerman@aclumaine.org
207-774-5554
207-619-8688 (direct)
www.aclumaine.org
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